
Statement of Purpose 
“We care for God’s children of all ages by growing disciples who make disciples.” 

Congregational 
Newsletter 

June 2016 

BUILDING TEAM UPDATE 
We continue to move Forward in Faith! 

 

We're raising the Music/Education Shell                      
and we're over half way there! 
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Brothers and Sisters in Christ, 
 

Many happenings on this earth cannot be explained or  understood in 
human terms. 
 

When Spring erupts with all its growth and beauty, we stand in awe of a 
God who designed such a phenomenon. As our son Seth, who is now 
living in Colorado Springs, is experiencing when we view the vast 
mountains and wilderness with such varying components, we again hold 
the Creator in high status for such incredible magnitude. 
 

In the book of Acts, “a-ha” moments about. God knows just when to give 
us one, and we pray that our antenna will always be out far enough to 
catch a glimpse when the wonder occurs near us. 
 

The beginning of Acts tells of the disciples waiting around in Jerusalem, 
after their last moments with their master teacher, for the gift of Holy 
Spirit baptism to come from God, just as Jesus told them (Acts 1:4). It has 
been seven weeks since Easter morning. Jesus has returned from the dead 
and assured them of his promises, and then left mysteriously by ascending 
into heaven in a cloud. With all these events the disciples are probably 
perplexed about what they should do and where they should be. 
 

Onto this stage comes the small group (120 according to Acts 1:15) of 
disciples of Jesus, perhaps the latest “new” religion to rise up in Jerusalem. 
As they are gathered, sitting together in one house, God sends a gift. And 
they are overwhelmed with the power, the wisdom, the knowledge God 
gives. They are filled upon seeing the fire and hearing the strong wind. 
They pour into the streets, using languages they had not known before, 
telling the wonders of God. 
 

Peter is empowered to explain the happenings culminating in thousands of 
converts, and the Christian Church, the Body of Christ, is launched. So 
what happens to the Holy Spirit today? 
 

As we begin summer season at SOTP we encourage your faithfulness in 
being attentive to the Spirit’s call in your life. Join us especially in worship 
this summer as each week we will dig into Scripture and introduce you to 
some famous Biblical characters beginning with “Adam and Eve.” 
 

(Continued on page 3) 

A Note From Pastor Mark 
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Where have you seen the Spirit active? Any miracles? What action does 
the Holy Spirit cause within you? Do you believe the power of God’s gift? 
Will it make a difference in your life? 
 

I’ll look forward to seeing you along the way. 
 

Pastor Mark  
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(Continued on page 5) 

Ministry Musings 
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Donna Kelly 

(Continued from page 4) 
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There seems to be some confusion regarding these three terms. Let’s 
see if we can clarify these terms for you.  
 

 Building Fund The Building Fund is a separate and distinct Fund 
within our accounting system that is restricted to paying expenses 
related to our building. In the past these expenses have been 
primarily mortgage payments and debt reduction. In the past 
members have been asked to make an annual Pledge to the Building 
Fund to support these costs.  

 Forward in Faith Campaign In the summer of 2015 we began a 
new Capital Campaign which we named Forward in Faith (FIF). At 
that time, we were planning to build a new Multi-Purpose space. 
Members were asked to make a three-year Pledge to this campaign. 
The donations to FIF are deposited into the Building Fund and are 
used to pay the expenses associated with our building project. If you 
put an amount on the Building Fund line on your envelope it is 
treated as a Forward in Faith donation and is counted toward your 
Forward in Faith Pledge.  

 FORWARD Campaign After hiring an architect and “visioning” 
our needs it was determined that what we really needed was a new 
sanctuary, more office space and more music/education space. Since 
the cost of this change in direction exceeds the anticipated amount 
we would have needed for a multipurpose room, it became 
necessary to ask everyone to consider making a special additional gift 
to bridge this gap.  

 

This additional campaign has been named FORWARD and is being 
tracked separately from Forward in Faith. If you are making a donation to 
the FORWARD Campaign, or are fulfilling a Pledge that you have made 
to the FORWARD Campaign, be sure to mark FORWARD on the check 
or envelope so that we can track it separately from FIF donations. It is 
important that all FORWARD gifts be received in 2016. The decision on 
exactly what we build will have to be made in December 2016, and the 
cash on hand will determine what we can afford to build.  
 

If you have any questions regarding these donations, please contact a 
member of the Stewardship Team, the Building Team or the Finance 
Team. Main team contacts:  

Ralph Wehnes (Stewardship Team) ralphwehnes@sbcglobal.net  
Sue Wehnes (Stewardship Team) susanwehnes@sbcglobal.net  
Deb Hansen (Building Team) dnbhansen@aol.com  
Don Schneider (Finance Team) donschneider@sbcglobal.net  
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 Youth Band for Suday, June 26, 10:45 am service:   
 Rehearsals:  Thursday, June 2, 6:30 - 8:00 pm 

 Sunday, June 5, 12:15 - 1:45 pm 
 Thursday, Jue 23, 6:30 - 8:00 pm 

 Ring a Story Drama Bells for Sunday, July 12: 
 Rehearsals: Thursday, June 2, 6:30 pm 

   Thursday, June 9, 6:30 pm 
   Saturday, June 11, 10:00 am 

 Ring a Story Drama Bells for Sunday, July 24: 
 Rehearsals: Thursday, July 7, 6:30 pm 

Thursday, July 21, 6:30 pm 
Saturday, July 23, 10:00 am 

 

On May 2nd, we formally welcomed new members into our SOTP family: 
 

Jerry & Sandy Frank  *  Curt & Eileen Gerald 
Cindy, Dan, Jeremy & Brenden Hollow 

Rich, Blue, Skyla & Faith Geller 
Ruth Roper  *  Sherry & Dennis Perkey 

Joon & Paula Lee  *  Joanie Eastland 
Ron, Carla, Jamie, Josh & Jake Elam 

Fred & Lori Wysk  *  Curtis & Jenny Hollabaugh 
Matt, Julie, Kate, Maggie & Nora Kemblowski 

 

We are blessed to have these brothers and sisters in Christ join us!  
Please make yourself known to them and invite them to activities here at 
SOTP. 

 

Thank you to all that participated!  The Onioners packed 2,136 bags-
10,680 pounds equivalent to 8,900 meals while the Sweet Chocolates 
packaged 620 bags of cereal, 775 pounds equivalent to 645 meals.  As far 
as jobs, I think the chocolate cereal group got the better deal - the aroma 
was most tempting. 
 

This day was another example of Shepherd of the Prairie's mission to 
care for God's Children of all ages-Whenever and wherever we serve, we 
are part of God's great mission "GOD'S WORK.  OUR HANDS".   
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We will be volunteering again August 13th. 
Individuals and families are 
welcome! Feel free to 
invite your friends! 
 

Saturday  
August 13th 

11:30 am - 1:30 pm 
 
Where: Feed My Starving Children (We will meet there at 11:15) 

1072 National ParkwaySchaumburg, Il 60173 
 

Who: 40 Volunteers needed to pack.  Sitting jobs are available. 
  
Feed My Starving Children is a Christian non-profit organization 
committed to feeding God's children hungry in body and spirit. The 
approach is simple, children and adults hand-pack meals specifically 
formulated for malnourished children, and they ship these meals to our 
distribution partners.  FMSC meals have reached nearly 70 countries 
around the world in their history.  
 
Contact: Jill Brown 847-683-5027 or jillbrown14@yahoo.com 
 
Age Requirements: Kindergarten-2 grade: 1 adult per 1 student 

3-6 grade: 1 adult per 3 students / 7-9 grade: 1 adult per 4 
students / 10-12 grade: 1 adult per 5 students 

 
No jewelry is permitted in the packing room, labeling areas, Warehouse  

Crew Area or when inspecting raw ingredients. Jewelry includes 
earrings, watches, rings, necklaces, pins, brooches, etc. (Wedding 
bands are permitted, however if your band has a stone you will be 
required to wear a glove.  Also, facial piercings, and new earrings that 
lock in the back are permitted.  Medical alert bracelets/necklaces may 
be worn.) 

 
Please wear close toed shoes. 
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Weekend of June 4 & 5  
Is Food Pantry Collection Weekend at SOTP 

 

NEEDS THIS MONTH:            
Dressings Cookies 
Cereal  Hair Care Products 
Meal in a Box Juices 
     

Aඇൽ ൺඌ ൺඅඐൺඒඌ, ർඁൾർ඄ඌ ආൺൽൾ ඈඎඍ ඍඈ SOTP ඍඁൺඍ ඌඍൺඍൾ “Fඈඈൽ Pൺඇඍඋඒ” ංඇ ඍඁൾ 
ආൾආඈ ඐංඅඅ ൻൾ ൿඈඋඐൺඋൽൾൽ ඍඈ ඍඁൾ ൿඈඈൽ ඉൺඇඍඋඒ. 
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Enjoy the convenience of Electronic Giving.  Shepherd of the Prairie 
Lutheran Church wants to remind you that we offer electronic giving as a 
way to automate your regular offering.  Electronic giving offers 
convenience for individual congregation members and provides much-
needed donation consistency for our congregation. 

Direct Debit Giving is used to automatically transfer funds from your 
checking or savings account to the church’s bank account. 

As you contemplate 
future contributions, 
please consider 
electronic giving. 

Authorization forms 
and additional 
information are available from the church office.  Please e-mail Michelle at 
michelle@sotpmail.com to request one. 

For our full calendar of 
events, please go to 

www.sotp.org 

Sid's surgery for the AVNode Ablation took place & was successful.  
Praise God for the staff at Sherman Hospital who met all his needs.  
Prayers, hugs, kind words, visits and cards supported us greatly. Lastly, a 
grateful Thank You goes to Pastor Mark for his spiritual support, visits, 
prayers and concern.  We could not be more blessed.  

Thank you all ~ Donna & Sid Sorensen 
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"Women do a much better job of creating and sustaining 
friendships than do men."  A stereotype?  Or true?   
 

Believing it to be the latter, men of SOTP are invited to join 
together for coffee and conversation every Tuesday 
morning, 8:30-9:30, at the new McDonald's in front of Walmart.    
 

There's no agenda other than building relationships.   

No phone calls, no emails, no reservations--just an invitation to         
join us whenever you can!  
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We are excited to let you know we sent 124 postcards 
to 14 children with life threatening illnesses.  Many thanks 
to our congregation for providing postcards, postage, and 
for writing delightful notes to the      children.  Special 
thanks to Barb Pagano and the sweet girls in GEMS for all 

their work and to Chris Trodahl for creating the postcard drop box.   

Since this project was so successful and heart warming, we will do it again 
next year.  You can save your postcards or drop them off at church in 
the Mission Team mailbox.  OR, you can continue to send postcards to 
children listed on the Send Kids the World web 
site, sendkidstheworld.com 

We thank everyone in our  SOTP family for all of their prayers and 
concerns during Don's mom’s long stay in skilled care at Friendship 
Village.  It is a beautiful place, but difficult to see a loved one slip 
away.  We know that she is at home in the arms of  her Lord.  She loved 
her church and loved to see Pastor Mark.  Many thanks for 
cards and wishes upon her passing and especially Pastor Mark 
and friends for visiting with us.        Don and Jan  Koerner  

Whether you enjoyed Trivia Night, purchased a Lou 
Malnati’s Pizza Certificate, ate at Chili’s or  Culver’s, 
had your garage cleaned, made a donation, or prayed 
for us, the participants from this year’s    mission trip 
would like to thank you for supporting us!   

Your prayerful and financial support has enabled 42 
people to be the hands and feet of Christ. When 
young people attend our mission trips, their lives are 
changed. The      participants may have never thought about the dire need 
that other    people have until they see first hand for themselves. These 
mission trips are not an end of the school year trip, they are a   beginning 
of a life filled with serving others. Our trips grow a heart for service  and 
your support has made this happen! 

We’d like to ask for your continued support by praying for us while we 
are on our trip. Specifically, please pray for safe travels, good weather, 
friendships, changed hearts, and for it to be a spirit-filled week! 
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“Because I have to remember that even though my strength with my followers 
oftentimes is being very authentic with them, sometimes if I share too much too 
soon, when I’m still in the moment of figuring out who I am, 
it gets written down as if it’s public record and, you know, I 
am a teenager, so my ideas are constantly shifting.”  

 Hunger Games actress Amandla Stenberg, when discussing 
being a public person and speaking out on social issues, 
Seventeen.com, April 26, 2016 

 Don’t Forget To Get Your 
PARENTING CHRISTIAN KIDS NEWSLETTER 

If you find it a struggle to raise strong Christian kids in a 
troubled world, then this newsletter is for you.  
Each Parenting Christian Kids Newsletter is packed with:  

 Articles 
 Parenting principles 
 Pointers  
 And more 

All focused on a relevant, monthly theme.  
You’ll find: Scripture woven throughout; Power Source—a prayer guide; 
Teachable Moment—a family activity tied to the theme and to Jesus; 
Current cultural trends and stats that provide insights for parents. 

The  Parenting Christian Kids Newsletter is available online at  
www.sotpyouth.com  

 

There are also copies available n the Crossroads area at SOTP. 

I would like to thank all the parents for allow-
ing me to be a part of their daughter's Chris-
tian education.  They have taught me more 
than I taught them!!   

You, as parents, should be congratulated for raising such lovely daughters. 

Thank you & God bless all of you,  Barb Pagano 
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Electronic Vaping Devices  
 

Helicopter Parenting  
 

QUICK STATS 
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“These people honor 
me with their lips, but 

their hearts are         
far from me.” 

Matthew 15:8 (NIV)  



16  

 

If you aren’t currently involved in 
ministry at                                       

Shepherd of the Prairie and would 
like to find your niche, please  

contact Donna Kelly at                        
donna@sotpmail.com or the 

church office at 847/669-9448.                                              
 

There are so many different  ways to get involved,  
you may be our missing piece! 

 

We are now accepting registrations for the    
2016-2017 school year.  

Our program is Bible-story-based and includes 
developmentally appropriate structured time (craft, 
music, calendar, learning activities, etc.), as well as free 
play. We have programs for children who will be 
between the ages of 2 - 4 by September 1, 2016.  

Children do not need to be potty-trained.  Our class 
sizes are small (not more than 10 children in the 1 day 
classes on Wednesdays or 12 in the 2 day classes on 
Tuesday and Thursday).  Children are welcome to 
attend classes 1, 2 or 3 days. 

Classes meet from 9:00 a.m. until noon.  

Our classes are open to members and non-members of SOTP.  

For more information, availability, and tuition/registration fees, see our 
"Registration" page on our website www.sotp.org or contact              
Jill Gillming at LittleLambs@sotpmail.com.  
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Pastor Mark Boster 
847-515-2713 (Home) 

pastormark@sotpmail.com 
 

Pastor Bill Waxenberg 
Director of Adult Education 
pastorbill@sotpmail.com 

 

Greg Dowell 
Youth and Family Ministries Coordinator 

greg@sotpmail.com 
 

Jane McMullen 
Director of Music & Worship 

jane@sotpmail.com 
 

Dennis Lilla 
Technology Support Manager 

Donna Kelly 

Michelle Rankin 

Michael Waal 

 

Dave Shotick 
Accounting Administrator 
dave@sotpmail.com

 

Jill Gillming, Little Lambs Preschool 
 

Annette Boster, Cherub Choir 
 

Michael Waal,  
Blessings & Treasures Choirs 

 

Denise James, Joy Ringers 
 

Michael Parmele 
Sunday School Director 

 

Sue Wehnes, Renae Greene 
Contributions Secretaries 

 

Congregation Council 
Mike McCann, President 

Matt Greene, Vice President 

Amy Brittain, Secretary 

Jim Henley, Treasurer 
 

Adam Adams 
Marlene Boehler 

Cliff Dungey 
Bud Hansen 

Bob McDuffee 



W
o

rs
h

ip
 S

ch
ed

u
le

 
10

80
5 

M
ai

n 
St

re
et

 
H

un
tl

ey
, I

L 
60

14
2 

—
—

—
—

—
—

—
—

—
—

—
—

 
S

at
u

rd
ay

 E
ve

n
in

g 
5:

00
 p

.m
. 

S
u

n
d

ay
 M

o
rn

in
g 

9:
00

 a
. m

. T
ra

d
it

io
n

al
 S

er
vi

ce
 

10
:4

5 
a.

 m
. C

o
n

te
m

p
o

ra
ry

 
S

er
vi

ce
 

S
u

n
d

ay
 S

ch
o

o
l a

t 
b

o
th

 s
er

vi
ce

s 
(S

ep
te

m
b

er
 t

h
ro

u
gh

 M
ay

) 

Fo
r 

in
fo

rm
at

io
n,

 p
le

as
e 

ca
ll 

th
e 

ch
ur

ch
 o

ffi
ce

 a
t 

(8
47

) 
66

9-
94

48
 o

r 
em

ai
l: 

pa
st

or
m

ar
k@

so
tp

m
ai

l.c
om

.  
O

ur
 w

eb
 s

ite
 is

 w
w

w
. s

ot
p.

 o
rg

 —
 C

hu
rc

h 
O

ffi
ce

: 1
08

05
 M

ai
n 

St
re

et
, H

un
tle

y,
 IL

 6
01

42
 

S
he

ph
er

d 
of

 t
he

 P
ra

ir
ie

 
Lu

th
er

an
 C

hu
rc

h 
10

80
5 

M
ai

n 
St

re
et

 
H

un
tle

y,
 IL

 6
01

42
 

N
O

N
P

R
O

F
IT

 
O

R
G

 
U

. S
. P

O
S

T
A

G
E

 
P

A
ID

 
H

U
N

T
L

E
Y

, I
L

 
P

E
R

M
IT

 N
O

. 1
6 


